
CSU-ERFSA  Recap of administrative support discussions - 2022-2023

	 highly abbreviated

  	 See full text at https://www.paulreuben.website/erfa/


November, 2022   from Executive Committee to President Junn

• appreciation for inclusion in COVID vaccination protocol in October, 2022

• timely access to contact information for recent retirees

• ID cards for retirees providing access to Vasche Library and other campus venues

• some kind of parking access for retiree members

• ERFSA recognition at campus CalPERS information sessions

• bulletin board/poster visibility for CSU-ERFSA in locations such as Human Resources

• restoration of Senior Scholars program for retirees to attend classes if spaces open


February, 2023 from interim AVP Faculty Affairs Terry Jones

• designated by President Junn as liaison with assist from Edwena Jacobs

• retirees can apply for Annual Retiree Parking Permit at $24/per year or prorated

• Faculty affairs staff can provide names of current employees discussing retirement

• Faculty affairs and can distribute pamphlets provided by ERFSA

• Faculty affairs will make room for a poster supplied by ERFSA

• ERFSA representatives will be invited to present at FA retirement info sessions

• FA will inform ERFSA of upcoming CalPERS sessions and suggest ERFSA inclusion

• ERFSA link added to FA/HR web pages

• Faculty awarded emeritus status can have indefinite use of university email

• A staff program to provide indefinite email access to retirees is being developed

• Course auditing is available and restoration of limited Senior Scholars being studied

• Employee Support fund is being studied and may be a tax exempt donation opportunity


April, 2023 from President Reuben representing Executive Committee

• proposal for email from CSU-ERFSA to declared retirees via Faculty Affairs

• provide names for recent emeriti faculty so Chapter can provide free year membership

• ERFSA main office will supply retirement brochures given contact information

• continued concern for ID card for emeriti/retirees to access campus facilities

• year-end (semester-end) meeting will include interime AVP Jones


April, 2023 from interim AVP Faculty Affairs Terry Jones

• FA/HR staff will distribute any ERFSA information supplied to them

• FA/HR staff will keep list of declared retirees, names to be shared each semester

• can only share university email addresses, not personal information

• campus identification cards are available to emeritus faculty/staff


Annhenrie's note: Some procedures discussed are unclear: how to find and use the 
application for on-campus parking and how to access an identification card if no longer a 
member of a specific department.



